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LAND USE AND ZONING COMMITTEE AMENDMENT

The Land Use and Zoning Committee offers the following first amendment to File No. 2014-352:
(1) On page 1, line 16, after “PUD;” insert “PUD REZONING SUBJECT TO CONDITIONS;”

(2) On page 2, line 21½ insert a new Section 2 to read as follows:

“Section 2.
Rezoning Approved Subject to Conditions. This rezoning is approved subject to the following condition(s):

(a) Development shall proceed in accordance with the Traffic Engineering Division Memorandum dated January 31, 2007, attached hereto as Exhibit 3, or as otherwise approved by the Development Services Division and the Planning and Development Department.

(b) The entry sign’s height shall not exceed 10 feet.

(c) Garages shall be setback a minimum of twenty (20) feet from the right-of-way.”; and
(2)
Add Exhibit 3 attached hereto.
(3)
Renumber the remaining Section(s); and
(4)
On page 1, line 1, amend the introductory sentence to add that the bill was amended as reflected herein.    
Form Approved:

     /s/ Susan C. Grandin_______
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By:
Susan C. Grandin
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DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

January 31, 2007

MEMORANDUM

TO: Michaet Koerner, Senior Planner
Planning and Development Department

FROM: Lisa King
Traffic Technician Senior
Subject: Mill Creek at Kendall Town, PUD
City Development No.:
R-2007-031

Upon review lof the referenced application and based on the information provided to date,
the Traffic Engmeenng Division has the following comments:
[

1. A left and right turn lane shall be provided on Kendall West Drive and a right turn lane
on Lone Star Road at the proposed entrance roadways. The turn lanes will be designed
to FDOT standards based on the design speed (posted plus 5 mph minimum), and will
mc:ludel extruded thermoplastic pavement markings. reflective pavement markers and
an overloy of the entire construction limits.

2. On pr@posed Lone Star Road entrance, the first cross street shall be a minimum of 150’
from cenferhne of Lone Star Road to provide an adequate queue area (did not have
scaled drawing to adequately measure spacing on Site Plan).

3. Provxd'e external sidewalks as per the City's Land Development Manual and 2010
Comprehensnve Plan.

4. ldenhflcohon signage, walls, fences and landscaping shall not obstruct horizontal sight
d|sfor'1ce If entrance signage is placed- in island it shall also meet clear zone
requurﬁments

5. Error on Exhibit E Written Description Section 8.3 Vehicular Access. Written description
refere:nces vehicular access from "New Berlin Road™, which is not within project limits.

'
Please understand that this does not constitute approval of the design elements. Approval of
the design Blements (driveway location, dimensions, roadway geometry, traffic circulation,
etc.) shall Be facilitated through the 10-set and 10-set review process. If you have any
guestions regarding the comment outlined above, please call me directly at 387-8949.

cc:  Transportation Planning Division
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